‘REVEAL’

Edition 4 - October 2011

Edition 4 of REVEAL, the ‘Thank You’ Edition! 

Thank you from Elizabeth Snowden for all the help and support she has received with the setting up and running of Harvest Experience. The children have engaged well with the activities and the staff from the schools have been very positive about it.
A HUGE thank you from Chris Easton for welcoming his family into the area - more on this as you read on…

And finally, from me, thank you to all who have forwarded me details on events and meetings - we really are starting to work together - Keep it coming anytime during the month! Email to lisa.maddison@gmail.com or telephone 07776206473. Once again, if you have any individuals within your church that would like to be added to the distribution list and receive this newsletter direct, please let me have their e-mail details. 

This month, many of us will be busy collating items together for the Samaritians Purse Shoebox appeal, 3 of our 6 Churches are working together to combine efforts and deliver happiness to children in poverty overseas. If you wish to be involved in this and need further information please let Lisa Maddison know. Collection of shoeboxes will be around 6th November. 

Unfortunately I have not received any inputs on potential names for the group of 6 Churches, so as we are today, ‘Bestwood 6’ remains. I know a few of you are seeking thoughts from your Church members so feel this may need a few more days, please can you forward any suggestions by the 17th October. This will have to be the last opportunity as we are trying to get creative with a logo! 

October Events 

Thursday 13th October - A second meeting to discuss the establishment of a ‘Food Bank’ for the local area is taking place at St Philips, 7.30pm. For further information please contact Andy Morris or check out the Food Bank website:
www.trusselltrust.org/foodbank-projects
Saturday 15th October – Fabric Focus Exhibition and Craft Fair to be held at Cherry Trees Residential Home, Chippenham Road, Bestwood, NG5 5TA. 10am – 3pm, Free entrance. Refreshments, Raffle, Craft Stalls and an exhibition of textile art work created by the Fabric Focus group. All money raised will go to the Residential Home.  Following the Craft Fair the exhibition will then be open every afternoon 1 -3 pm, until Thursday 20th October. 

Sunday 16th October - The October Faith and Light Community Meeting at Bestwood Park Church is taking place at 3pm. The theme - variety/ harvest/colours, part 2 - ‘fruit and vegetables’ We welcome everyone - people with disabilities their families, friends and carers and anyone who likes to worship God in a relaxing atmosphere. 

Saturday 22nd October – 9.15 – 4.15, Minster School – Big E Day Children’s and Youth Workers Training Day. Book by 7th October. 

Saturday 22nd October – 10 am – 4pm, St Jude’s Church, Mapperley. A diocesan Environmental Conference  - All Churches encouraged to send at least one representative. 

Saturday 22nd October – Skittles Night at the Railway Club in Bulwell, being organised by the Church in Rise Park – more details to follow, when numbers are understood! 

Sunday 30th October - Youth discipleship Group. Are you in school year 9 or above? We want to set up a new group just for you. Please put Sunday 30th October in your diary! We are going to meet at Chris and Heather Easton’s house, 81 Cherry Orchard Mount, Bestwood Park, NG5 5TJ from 2 -4.30pm to discuss what we will be doing as a group and when we shall regularly meet.

Monday 31st October - Shine the Light event at Southwell Minster, 5 to - 7.30pm, an event for children, young people and families. 

Read on for November events after a brief update from Nigel Rooms on Missional Church Partnership and our future ……

Bestwood 6 sign up for Partnership for Missional Church (PMC)

All our church councils have now agreed to participate in a pilot of an International process for developing “missional” church in the long term. All of us, in different ways realise that we can’t go on doing the same things the same way and expect to survive in a rapidly changing world. Think about Woolworths - they tried that approach and are no more – every organisation these days has to constantly re-invent itself for new circumstances while being true to what it stands for. PMC can help us to do just that. 

The diocese our churches are part of is sponsoring the second UK pilot process of PMC from 2012. It is a three to four year process which begins with listening hard to God, ourselves and our community then identifies the one deep mission challenge that we want to face and experiments with that. Only then can we begin to live out our vision and become the church which is missional in its very core and being – as God would have us be. Our hopes for the process are then that we will; 

·         Build on the vision process begun in 2010-11 with Annie Dickinson 

          where we described ourselves as ‘Revealing Jesus to all people’

·         Draw closer together as God’s people in, for and with our communities

·         Discern (find out in spiritual way) God’s future for us together

·         Increase, develop and transform our capacity for being part of what 

         God is doing in the communities around us

·         Discover new gifts and strengths in all God’s people

·         Grow our churches in many different ways

It is to be an exciting journey and one which we will need faith like Abraham’s to begin. Our Father Abraham did not know where he would end up when he set out from Haran (Gen. 12:1-4) and neither do we but we know God is always before and ahead of us. The leadership team will oversee the process and we will begin recruiting for the various roles needed in the New Year for a start at the beginning of March. If you’d like to know more ask your church council members or ministers.  

November and onwards….events continued
A celebration of the 400th Anniversary of the King James Bible - A series of three lectures in the Great Hall of Nottingham University. 

Wednesday 2nd November, 7.30pm - Bishop Paul Butler - ‘a Bible for ordinary people?’
Wednesday 9th November, 7.30pm - Rev Canon Anthony Thiselton - 

‘The Living word within the Printed word’
Wednesday 16th November, 7.30pm - Dr Paul Cavill - 

‘A word in season: the King James Bible and English’ 
Further details on any of the lectures available from Jacky - 0115 951 3931. 

Friday 4th November - Bonfire and Fireworks Display at St Mark’s, Bestwood Village. Bonfire usually lit at 6.30, Fireworks 7pm. Refreshments available from 6.15pm. A popular free event! 

Friday 11th November, 7 - 10pm - Emmanuel church ladies pamper & social night, Emmanuel Church Hall. Tickets £2.50 in advance or £3.00 purchased at the door. Please contact Joy on 9190686 or Julia & Karen at the church. All treatments are between £3 - £5 & lot's of stall's. 

Saturday 19th November - Deanery Men’s Event at St Patricks community hall from 8.30 am, breakfast included! Mr Owen Cole, Consultant Urologist will be speaking on ‘Men’s Health Issues’. Booking by 9th November is essential via David Tyers on 0115 9522106.  

Saturday 19th November - Coffee Morning / Mini Fayre at Bestwood Park Church, starting at 11.00am until 1.00pm. Roll up, roll up, see if you can find a bargain or two from our many stalls which include:-2 Raffles, Tombola (prize every time which is food), Bric a Brac, New Gifts, Christmas Gifts, Cake Stall, and of course refreshments.  All the proceeds will be split between Action for Children and Bestwood Park Church. 

Tuesday 22nd November - Pre-Advent Study Day with Paula Gooder. ‘The Meaning is in the Waiting’. 10am - 4pm, St Michaels Church, Bramcote, booking is essential via Rachel Shock, Deanery Administrator. £10 charge.  

Wednesday 23rd November - Attention everyone involved in helping with children and young people’s groups across the Bestwood 6 Churches!!! Please put this date into your diaries 7.30 - 9pm. We are going to meet up together to hear all about what we are doing for and with children and young people across the Bestwood 6 churches and starting to think how we might work more closely together. We are going to meet at Rise Park Church. If you can come please let Chris Easton know chris.easton1@googlemail.com 07828970959.

Saturday 26th November - Murder Mystery Evening Emmanuel Church Hall 7pm. Solve the crime as you dine. 3 course meal plus coffee and mints. This will be our eleventh murder mystery evening.
  

"Death by the Old Market Square"
Admission only by pre booked ticket - £11 per person (due to catering)

Further details from ron-mills@hotmail.co.uk or 'phone 9208411.

All profits to church funds. 

Sunday 27th November - United Service at St Mark’s, Bestwood Village, 6pm. Bringing our missional prayers together as a group of Churches.  

Thursday 1st December - Bestwood Christmas Lights Switch-on, 4 - 6.30pm. Incredible opportunity to engage with the community. Help requested with refreshments and craft activities - please inform Chris Easton is you can support.  

Please pray….
For the options available for a Food Bank in our area, that the initiative leaders are shown the right paths to follow. 
For the Shoebox appeal, that we will be successful this year in joining together as 6 Churches to make Christmas a happier event for many children overseas.
For Chris Easton as he develops his initial pathways into the community around us.  

For the proposals for partnership for Missional Church. 

Finally, an update from Chris Easton….
A huge thank you to everyone for making us feel so welcome to the area and to the Bestwood 6 churches. We feel really at home already.  Sam and Bethany have settled very well into Gladehill Primary and have made lots of friends, some of whom seem to be round our house most of the time at the moment! Thank you very much for praying for us as a family, it is so appreciated.
During my first month I have had the opportunity to visit the Parent and Toddler groups at Emmanuel , Rise Park and St Mark’s, Boy’s Brigade at Emmanuel and St Mark’s, Brownies and Guides at Emmanuel, Club Xtra at Emmanuel and the Emmanuel and St Mark’s Youth Club. It has been a real encouragement to meet an incredible bunch of volunteers who give so much for the children and young people that attend our churches.
A couple of weeks ago I had the privilege of going into Rise Park Primary with Marion Britton. Marion has been helping out in lessons, assemblies and school services, regularly for over 10 years. I was there when she did an assembly for the Infants of the school. She was brilliant and really engaged them all and creatively helped them to understand a little more about God.
I have also spent some time with head teachers and staff from Gladehill, Robin Hood and Stanstead Primary Schools.   During October I will be doing assemblies in Gladehill, Southglade and Stanstead Primary Schools.  Stanstead Primary School will also be coming to Rise Park Church on Friday 21st October for their Harvest Service.
Please pray as I try to make contact and meet with staff from Westglade Primary School, Top Valley School and Big Wood School.
During September I have also met with Nottingham City Council staff from Area 1 – Bulwell Forest and Area 2 – Bestwood, and agreed the date for the Bestwood Christmas Lights event as 1st December. 
At the Area 2 meeting we discussed the need for a youth club / activities for young people who live in Rise Park and Top Valley.  We are looking into the possibility of doing research and questionnaires to see what the need is in the area and what young people would like to see put on for them. I have also met up with Councillor Brian Grocock this month.
In January we are going to be launching Kids Church at Bestwood Park Church which will take place during the 10.30am service.  We have a handful of kids coming along most Sundays.  Please pray as we get the team together, sort out the room for the group and plan what will happen each week.
Thanks again for your amazing welcome and friendship God Bless you.
The Easton Family – Chris, Heather, Sam and Bethany
chris.easton1@googlemail.com    tel.  07828970959
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